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NOOSH Gardens 

Hopefully everyone has survived the wet weather. Despite the rain, our NOOSH gardens 
have been rejuvenated thanks to Garry Jordison and his Garden Maintenance team.  Garry 
and his team will be attending to the NOOSH gardens every month so we can maintain a 
high quality play area for our children. However, it’s up to us as parents to ensure the 
gardens are watered regularly. Garry installed a watering system which surrounds the 
NOOSH building and Benjamin has purchased a new hose and sprinkler. If any parents have 
a few extra minutes when picking up children you are more than welcome to use the hose 
and spend some time watering the gardens, this will help to maintain the health of our 
plants. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

NOOSH Director 

We are pleased to announce we have appointed a permanent NOOSH Director. Kerri 
Wickenden has accepted the position and will start next term. Kerri has many years 
experience in before and after school care and has a clear sense of direction for the daily 
operations of NOOSH.  Kerri will make herself known to all the families at NOOSH and we 
look forward to a long-term working relationship to improve the quality of care provided.  

The Committee also recognises the fantastic effort Benjamin has done over the past six 
months. Benjamin has worked beyond expectations in improving the resources at the centre 
and ensuring the children have a positive experience. Thank you for your fantastic efforts! 

Vacation Care and 2015 Enrolments 

Our Vacation Care program is now available and spaces are filling up fast so be quick to get 
your enrolments in. Enrolment forms can be downloaded from 
www.normanhurstoshc.com.au 

An early reminder that next term NOOSH will start the enrolments process for 2015. Becklyn 
are heading up the enrolments and are planning on having this process completed on-line. 
We are still working through a number of issues to ensure we can deliver a user friendly 
system and will keep you informed of further developments. 

NOOSH Security 

As mentioned in my previous Newsletter NOOSH security is being upgraded. There will be 
additional security measures installed in the coming weeks. Hopefully these extra measures 
will be a deterrent to future attempts at trying to break into the centre. 

Committee Meetings 

The next Committee Meeting is scheduled for Monday 27th October 2014. All parents are 
invited to attend. 
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